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Minutes of the East Lancashire Patients Voice Group Meeting
Wednesday 12 October 2016 - St Ives Business Centre

                                                         In attendance:


	      Patient Voice Group Attendees
      Russ McLean - PVG Chair (RMc)
      Mavis Williams (MW)
      Pat Pearce (PP)
      Pamela Pickles (PaP)
      Yasmin Feroze (YF)
      Shirley Corbally (SC)
      Sarfraz Ali (SA)
      Harri Pickles (HP)
      Chris Nolan (CN)
	   ELMS Staff Present       
   Ros Wilding - Minute Taker (RW)

                 

	
	

	Apologies
	

	
      Glenda Feeney


	Welcome
	

	
      RMc opened the meeting at 19:00 with a warm welcome to those present.

	Minutes of Last Meeting / Conflict of Interests / Matters Arising
	

	
· Minutes of the last meeting
Held on 21 September 2016 and comprised of a Q & A session on the proposed new Primary Care Hubs with a panel of guests (Dr Phil Huxley, Dr Richard Daly & Sharon Martin responding to questions).

· Conflict of interests
Russ McLean (non-executive Director ELMS board); Ros Wilding (ELMS daytime staff member); Pat Pearce (relative of Dr Paul Fourie Director ELMS board); Mavis Williams (member of Blackburn Healthwatch); Harri Pickles (member of Critical Friends) Chris Nolan (member of Earby Patients Group)

· Matters arising
There were no matters arising from the last meeting.

	Chair Report - Russ McLean
	



· See Chair Report below covering from 30 June - 29 September 2016.


· RMc reported his concerns regarding the future of steroid injections replaced with medication and physio in BwD. This matter is on-going and further information to follow in due course.

· RMc is attending a Prevention seminar tomorrow at Burnley FC (see attachment below) and will provide feedback at the next meeting.





· The Patient Voices Group bibliography (see below) is now included in the ELMS Annual Report which can be found on the ELMS website.




		Complaints / Compliments / ELMS Updates
	


    
     Complaints Sub-Committee reviews 

The 3 x anonymised complaints reviewed by RMc, SC, PaP and CN were:-
a) 1179 - upheld but satisfied with how the complaint has been dealt with and that measures have since been put in place to prevent this from re-occurring. 
b) 1197 - not upheld as it was agreed that the OOH GP couldn’t see a perforation of the ear-drum due to swelling and ear-wax which the drops he prescribed cleared enabling the patient’s own GP to confirm there was a perforation present.
c) 1210 - not upheld as the service doesn’t provide dressings and due to the nature of the problem wouldn’t have been appropriate. It was agreed that correct follow-up care was given at the OOH consultation.

       Friends & Family Test Compliments September 2016 - see attachment below

[bookmark: _MON_1537860497]           

      ELMS Updates (national quality requirements)
       RMc presented a slide of the on-going figures for ELMS patient contacts. RMc explained to the group
       that ELMS are funded by BwD and E Lancs CCG’s and that there are increasing financial concerns,
       specifically with BwD CCG that may impact in the future on the services which ELMS deliver. RMc said
       that in BwD, patient value is £1400; he doesn’t know the figure per E Lancs patient but will find out for
       the next meeting.  Action: RMc to write a letter to BwD and E Lancs Commissioners to register his
       concerns that patients need the funding that they as patients deserve. 

	Diabetes Service Feedback
	


       
       RMc has registered with LCFT’s reader panel and was asked to review their DESMOND Type 2
       Diabetes Education documents which RW sent out to the group with the agenda last week for
       feedback. It was agreed that they are very clear and patient friendly and RMc will pass this on to LCFT.

	Future Meetings 2017



       RMc proposed that we continue with evening meetings as they have proven to better attended than
       during the day with work commitments etc. See attachment below for 2017 dates.
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	Any Other Business
	


       
       ELPVG Website: now up and running and will be looked at from a patients perspective in
       greater detail at the next meeting. In the meantime, the group were asked to have a look and see if
       there are any improvements/additions they would like to see; PaP asked if the number of views are
       recorded - RW to ask IT.  RMc would like it noted that he is very grateful and appreciative of the hard
       work that Ryan Lever of ELMS IT Dept has put in on creating the website.  

       Email:  HP asked if PVG related items can be emailed to his grandson; RW explained that this is not
       possible due to reasons of confidentiality.

       

       
       Observing OOH Control Centre: Unfortunately, due to patient consent issues it is not going to be
       possible for PVG members to observe the on-duty OOH controllers. 
    
       14 December Meeting: there will be a small buffet generously provided by ELMS; RW will contact
       members the week before for agenda items and confirmation of attendance for catering purposes.

                           
	General Information
	




All information and documents discussed and issued both electronically and on paper remains highly confidential and is not to be shared outside of this forum
      




The Patient Voice Group also has their own website and email address:-
Patient Voice Group website can be accessed at: http://www.elpvg.info/
Patient Voice Group email address is: Patient@ELPVG.info
ELMS website can be accessed at: http://www.elms-nfp.co.uk/





	

	Date / Time / Venue of Next Meeting
	

	


Wednesday 14 December 2016 

Complaints Sub-Committee Members to meet at 18:00 
Meeting to start at 19:00 
East Lancashire Medical Services   
St Ives House Business Centre
Accrington Road
Blackburn
BB1 2EG




Members are reminded that items for the Agenda can be submitted up until the last Monday 
before the next meeting date and should email these to ros.wilding@nhs.net  



Apologies can be given by email to the same address or by leaving a message 24hrs on 01254 752130 
or by telephoning Ros Wilding on 01254 752100 between 8-4pm or by email to ros.wilding@nhs.net
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Patient Voices Group

AGENDA
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As chair of the PVG I continue to support ELMS patients – and the organisation by attending the board, as a patient representative, the ELMS council as Vice Chair and Patient representing Blackburn with Darwen and by attending Clinical Governance meetings to support Patients.



Personally I continue to worry for the local health economy and for its’ patients as it feels like the NHS is at a critical point in its’ existence. I hold regular discussions with those that influence our healthcare and below are a selection of meetings which I have attended since my last report.

30/06	CQC style inspection of RBH 

04/07	6am Radio Lancashire

06/07	BwD CCG meeting

07/07	ELMS board

13/07	Pendle Valley Mills Practice to represent a patient

14/07	Clinical Governance meeting

19/07 	ELHT Director of Estates James Maguire

26/07	ELHT CEO Kevin McGee

14/07 	ELHT Board meeting

09/08	Dr M Ridgway Director of Performance BwD CCG

10/08	Radio Lancashire

10/08	Communications Team ELHT

10/08	Dietetics RBH

16/08	Patient AS at Pendle Valley Mills

18/08	Food Tasting at Pendle Hospital

23/08	Matt Photographer ELHT

23/08 	Kevin McGee ELHT CEO

26/08	Radio Lancashire

07/09	BwD CCG

15/09	ELMS Board

19/09 	Voluntary sector meeting

21/09	PVG

26/09	ELHT AGM BURNLEY

28/09	Radio Lancashire 06am

28/09	ELHT BOARD

28/09	Radio 5 Live 11pm

29/09	Debbie Nixon COO BwD CCG

29/09	2br Radio

Russ McLean Chair Patient Voices Group St Ives House Accrington Road Blackburn BB1 2EG 01254 752130
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Patient Voices Group

Russ McLean



[bookmark: _GoBack]The PVG, led by Chair Russ McLean, continues to support East Lancashire Medical Services (ELMS) as a critical friend – ensuring that Patients are at the very heart of everything we do. During 2015 The PVG have contributed significantly to the local health economy – attending the board meetings of EAST LANCS HOSPITAL TRUST, (ELHT) EAST LANCASHIRE CLINICAL COMMISSIONING GROUP, (ELCCG) BLACKBURN WITH DARWEN CLINICAL COMMISSIONING GROUP (BwDCCG) and of course ELMS BOARD, where Mr McLean is a non-executive member. Mr McLean also represents Patients on ELMS Council, where he is the Vice Chair and member for Blackburn with Darwen. 



The PVG, through Mr McLean, continues to support ELMS governance department, by assessing all complaints which are received by the organisation. Once these are scrutinised, Mr McLean decides whether or not the complaints are upheld. This information is then uploaded to the Health & Social Care Information Centre (HSCIC) website – and available for public scrutiny. In addition to looking at complaints, the PVG also continue to support patients during any conciliatory meetings. 



Many of the Group have attended training; including Patient Led Assessments of the Care Environment (PLACE) and Mr McLean has attended courses on Bereavement Support, Female Genital Mutilation, and forced Marriage. 2015 saw Mr McLean become a PLACE trainer and he has devised a training programme which he has already delivered to a number of the PVG members and to ELMS staff. The PVG has supported ELHT during their PLACE inspections for the third year, with some members contributing 10 days of their times to assess 5 hospital sites.



Working with HealthCare partner organisations is important to the PVG as they are interoperable. As a Patient Ambassador for ELMS Mr McLean has had meetings at ST IVES HOUSE with MP for Hyndburn, Mr Graham Jones and at the Federated Practices with MP for Pendle, Mr Andrew Stephenson. “Getting out into the Community, meeting people and meeting people who represent those communities is very important to me and to the Group,” says Russ. “We try, wherever possible, to feed into consultations and to ensure that patients know how to navigate a very complicated Healthcare system. As representatives of the Patients of Pennine Lancashire, we take what we do, very seriously.”



In 2015 the PVG recruited two new members to replace members who left owing to ill health. New members are always welcome and although the board is limited to 12 members – anyone can join the PVG and feed into the group by phone, letter or email. The PVG has its’ own telephone number and 24 hr answerphone and a dedicated email address where they can be contacted at Patient@ELPVG.info Mr McLean is an active member of the Accrington Victoria Health Access Centre Patient Participation Group, where he attends to support patients of the Centre and the registered patients of the Practice there. 



The PVG continues to be recognised by local print and broadcast media as “The Voice of the Patients” and to this end Mr McLean is a regular contributor to the BBC through Radio Lancashire and Radio 5 Live and Northwest Tonight, to Commercial TV and Radio stations like The Bee and 2BR – Granada Television, Channel 4 and FIVE and to Print media including all publications owned by NewsQuest Northwest including the Lancashire Telegraph. 



In 2015 the PVG launched their own YouTube channel – where local health information is available – mainly in the form of audio files, which patients can listen to. Once a month the Chair of the PVG meets with the CEO of ELHT, Mr Kevin McGee and asks him questions, submitted to the PVG, by members of the Public. The audio recording is then uploaded to the PVG Channel. It is hoped to expand this service during 2016, to include many health related recordings and possibly regular recorded chats with Chairs of CCGs and Healthwatch. During 2015 Mr McLean supported ELHT and represented the PVG by attending Trust Signage meetings, by being a Judge at the Staff (STAR) awards and by being instrumental in the development of the Trusts new patient Menu which will be rolled out gradually and their Food and Drink Strategy, a huge piece of work – encompassing The Nutrition and Hydration needs of Patients, Healthier Eating for the whole hospital community (especially staff) and sustainable procurement of food and catering services. Mr McLean considers that the importance of supporting Health Providers cannot be overstated. 



Currently the PVG meets every 8 weeks and standing Agenda items include complaints, compliments, ELMS operational updates and a Chair report. Once ratified, minutes of those meetings are uploaded to the ELMS website, where the Patients of Pennine Lancashire can gain a better understanding of the Group, their aims and objectives and of their achievements



Says the PVG Chair; “We are incredibly Proud to be aligned to ELMS and we will ensure that, through us, the Patient Voice is never silent. We would like to thank ELMS, Directors Managers and Staff who always go that extra mile to guarantee that Patients receive the best possible experience of Healthcare locally”

Russ McLean Chair Patient Voices Group St Ives House Accrington Road Blackburn BB1 2EG 01254 752130
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		    Compliments Report

     September 2016

		



















 



		97% percent  (%) of patients who used our services in September 2016 are likely or very likely to recommend our services to their friends and family.



		

321 of the reported cases were seen by the Out Of Hours services.

7 of the reported cases were seen by the Federated Practices.







		( Out of Hours Services) A selection of positive comments received…



		

 PENDLE

“Would not want to lose this service it’s a life line at the weekends”

“It was quick and friendly.  Good advice.  Thank you”



BURNLEY

“Excellent service.  Treatment explained in full and possibilities of complications.  Friendly service from Dr Retamal”



“Excellent service.  Phoned 111, ELMS phoned within 10 minutes.  Appointment booked 30 minutes later.  Thanks”



“Carry on the good work.  Was seen quickly and sound advice given.  Very happy with the service.  Keep up the good work in the community”



“This is a much better experience than having to go to A&E”



ST IVES HOUSE

“Nurse Pettitt is excellent. Thank you for someone who listened to me”



“Thank you to Dr A Hussain for looking after my daughter also to Dr Black and to Sandy on reception. Excellent care. Thank you to you all”



“Thank you for responding back to my e-mail by telephone so quickly and dealing with my enquiry very efficiently and with such a lovely manner, which in this day and age is very refreshing” 

(Re:  Ros Wilding)



CLITHEROE

“Lovely service, Penny Greenhalgh is very polite and has good communication and person centred care.  Thank you”



“Must have facility.  Valuable to the local community”



“An amazing service.  I rang at 5am and by 11am I was seeing a doctor who was very helpful and understanding of my difficulties.  Thank you. 

 (Dr Naheed - advising GP, Dr Muzzaffar -consulting GP)”



ROSSENDALE

“Very good at explaining what they were doing and friendly as well”



“Excellent, thank you for your help”





		(Federated Practices) A selection of positive comments received …



		

“Very pleased with service - had a knee replacement.  No complaints from seeing Dr Krzystoff right through to discharge” (Brierfield)



“Brierfield surgery is one of the best surgeries with regards to receptionists.  Customer service is excellent.  If there was ever a competition to choose between the best receptionists in a surgery, it would be Brierfield health centre receptionists”



“I would like to compliment ELMS and in particular the staff and doctor(s) for their first class service.  I always find them to be very caring, helpful and willing to offer alternatives.  If the illness is serious enough, I have found a telephone consultation particularly useful as I did not have to struggle over the weekend before getting some relief. (Horsfield)







		(Over 75s Team) A selection of positive comments received…



		

[bookmark: _GoBack]“I think the care plan is a wonderful idea as it is very good for emergencies. Lynette when visiting is wonderful and Yazin is a wonderful young man”



“They are very caring, do not separate Lynette and Yaz”



“I am very happy with the service I am receiving, it is so good they are helping me so much”















 If you have received any positive feedback about any of our services or your colleagues please e-mail the Governance team on comments.elms@nhs.net
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  Patient Voices Group











PVG MEETING SCHEDULE - 2017







Wednesday 1 February



Wednesday 5 April



Wednesday 14 June



Wednesday 6 September



Wednesday 1 November



Wednesday 13 December











Unless otherwise informed, the Complaints Sub-Committee Meeting will commence at 6:30pm and the main meeting at 7pm



Russ McLean - Chair Patient Voices Group, c/o ELMS St Ives House, Accrington Road, Blackburn, BB1 2EG      Tel:  01254 752130
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